HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN

SELECTMEN MEETING

TUESDAY, MARCH 26, 2024 – 6:00 P.M.

SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM
--------------------------------------------------------------

The Board opened the meeting in public session at 6:00 p.m. with Selectmen John Bruno, Jonathan Selig and Naja R. Nessralla present. 
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The Board as well as those attending today’s meeting stood to recite the Pledge of Allegiance.

The following business was discussed:

MINUTES

Moved by Selig and seconded by Bruno, the Board voted as follows to approve the following Selectmen Minutes: 

            Regular Session – February 27, 2024

	John Bruno
	-
	Yes

	Jonathan Selig
	-
	Yes

	Naja R. Nessralla
	-
	Abstained


Moved by Selig and seconded by Bruno, the Board unanimously approved the following Selectmen Minutes: 

            Executive Session – March 12, 2024
AFFIRMED WARRANT & COMMITMENT

Moved by Nessralla and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following warrant & commitment:

	Vendor Warrant
	#85
	For
	$ 249,158.36         

	Ambulance Commitments

3/4/24-3/10/24
	
	For
	$   14,840.38


APPROVED WARRANTS & COMMITMENT

Moved by Nessralla and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously approved payment of the following warrants & commitment:

	Payroll Warrant
	#86
	For
	$ 454,509.12         

	Vendor Warrant
	#87
	For
	$ 195,497.16

	Withholding Warrant
	#88
	For
	$ 154,491.21

	Ambulance Commitments

3/11/24-3/17/24
	
	For
	$   48,893.74


DISCUSSIONS

Updated Budget and Town Meeting Warrant Timeline
April 1st - School Committee and the Finance Committee meet.
April 2nd - Town administration meets with the school administration.

April 3rd - Finance Committee, Board of Selectmen and School Committee have a joint meeting.
April 8th - Finance Committee voted their recommended budget.

April 9th - Board of Selectmen reviews recommendations and votes warrant
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April 10th - Work on getting warrant finalized and ready to print and mail to residents.

May 13th - Town Meeting

Town Meeting Warrant Preview
The warrant preview was submitted to the Board to review.  There were 16 Articles presented at tonight’s meeting, which included; hearing of town reports, wage and personal amendment, salary of elected officials, operating budget, max for revolving funds, reserve fund appropriations, solar pilot, capital planning, CPA, South Coast County Legal, South Shore resource advocacy, trustees for county cooperative, demand fee, fund middle school resource officer, HVAC at Silver Lake and the election. 
School Department Budget Update
Silver Lake voted to reduce their budget and Halifax Elementary is working on decreasing theirs. The next school committee meeting is scheduled for April 1st and they are planning to vote a budget. 
Approval of Contract with Greater Attleboro Taunton Transit Authority (GATRA)
Halifax was accepted into GATRA and a contract was submitted for the Board to review.  This contract has already approved by town council. Kingston and Plympton are also GATRA communities.  Once this contract is approved the town can start invoicing GATRA. 
Moved by Bruno and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously voted to  approve the contract with GATRA.
SCHEDULED APPOINTMENT
David Greene – Appointment to Alewife Restoration Committee 
David Greene has submitted a talent bank form expressing interest in serving on the Alewife Restoration Committee.  The duties of the committee were discussed. . 
Moved by Bruno and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously voted to appoint David Greene to the Alewife Restoration Committee. 
DISCUSSIONS
Use of Town Green – Beautification Committee 

Moved by Selig and seconded by Nessralla, the Board unanimously granted the request from the Beautification Committee to use the Town Green on Saturday, April 13th, from 9:00 a.m. to 12:00 p.m. for its Spring Clean-Up Day.
Reappoint Kendra Kelly to Halifax Cultural Council

Moved by Selig and seconded by Nessralla, the Board unanimously reappointed Kendra Kelly to the Halifax Cultural Council effective February 11, 2024, term to expire February 11, 2027.
Joint Meeting with Water Commission
A joint meeting with the Water Commission was recommended to discuss concerns and questions on the water quality.  The Water Commission suggested April 9th for a joint meeting and to have the meeting held at their location. Since the Board of Selectmen is planning on visiting different departments around town, they will plan another day in May to kick off the road show.  This meeting will discuss residence concerns such as status of the wells, repairs and water quality. 
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MBTA Action Plan
The Zoning Bylaw Review Committee approved a draft which has little to no impact on the town.  The state has up to 90 days to reply. 
Morse Brothers
They are continuing their earth removal operation. 
Not related to the earth removal permit, but there was diesel that leaked into the lake from a machine being used for the cranberry bogs. . 
Jeremy Gillespie – 9 Richview Avenue
He had questions on the amount of diesel that leaked into the water supply and where we are getting our water from.  He was advised to attend a Water Commission meeting with these questions. 
Training for Boards and Committee
Constantly looking for training opportunities
SCHEDULED APPOINTMENT
David Baker – Appointment to Alewife Restoration Committee
David Baker has in interest in the environment and submitted an application for the Alewife Restoration Committee.  He was advised of the duties for this committee. 
Moved by Bruno and seconded by Selig, the Board unanimously voted to appoint David Baker to the Alewife Restoration Committee. 
DISCUSSIONS

Staffing and Town Operations
Request for qualifications for the project manager for the Council on Aging. .
CoA held a St. Patrick’s day luncheon which had a successful turnout. 
Investigating installing fast EV chargers at the playground. 
Library bathrooms are currently for employees only due to maintenance concerns.  There is port-a-potties outside for the patrons to use.  The Building Maintenance Department is working on a solution to the problem.    
MEETING ADJOURNED

There being no further business, moved by Bruno and seconded by Nessralla, the Board unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 7:00 p.m.
-------------------------------------------------                         -------------------------------------------------

Naja R. Nessralla                                                              Date approved 

Clerk
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Documents referenced 
GATRA contract; Talent Bank Forms from Davied Baker & Davied Greene; Town Green request from Beautification Committee 

